CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

  
JANUARY 12, 2016

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of December 15, 2015 Council meeting.
· January accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - December
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Resolution #R1601-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer Fund to Debt Service Fund for Fiscal Year 2015/2016.
· Grant Administrators Request for Contract Amendment for Additional Funds.

Old Business
· Water Compliance Project

New Business
Council/Committee Reports
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 12, 2016
 CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the January 12, 2016 regular Council meeting at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Dawn O'Grady, Don Adcock, Lisa Whited, John Shurtleff and Connie Pound-Lewis. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel. 
Citizens present: Floyd Johnson, Teri Johnson and Sandy Wood.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Public Comments

There were no public comments.
Agenda Item No. 2 – Mayors Report
Mayor Brown explained that the Oregon Water Resources Department grant application will be submitted on January 19th. The City has been seeking letters of support from local entities to include in the application. It may be possible to use the $50,000 ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant and the property acquisition for part of the 25% matching funds that will be required if the City is a recipient of the OWRD grant.
The Aldrich property acquisition is complete and the City now owns the lot where the new water storage reservoir will be located. The other property acquisition is making progress, but will still take some time to complete. 
Mayor Brown attended a Town Hall meeting hosted by Representative Cliff Bentz regarding the proposal to increase the minimum wage in Oregon. Mayor Brown wrote a letter to the Governor Kate Brown stating that an increase in the minimum wage in Eastern Oregon would do more harm than good and would reduce the amount of available jobs.
Agenda Item No. 3 – Consent Agenda

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Pound-Lewis seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4 – City Recorder/Public Works
City Recorder
City Recorder Valerie Russell provided the Council with a copy of the 2015 Development Code. Planning Chair Richard Howe will be present at the February 9, 2016 Council meeting to answer any questions on chapters 1 and 2. 
Public Works
Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that he obtained his Sewer Certification and now is the City’s official Certified Operator. 
Josh requested to attend an OAWU conference that will give continuing education credits for sewer and will help with the education for the water certification examination. In order to renew the certification, which are valid for two years, there is a required two hours of continuing education per certification and the conference will provide all the credits that are needed. The cost of the conference is $305.00. 

Josh rebuilt the air control value for the breaks on the grader. And he has been working on maintenance for the equipment and doing inventory. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Administrative Matters

Resolution #R1601-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer Fund to Debt Service Fund for Fiscal Year 2015/2016
City Recorder Valerie Russell read aloud Resolution #R1601-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer Fund to Debt Service Fund for Fiscal Year 2015/2016.
Councilor O’Grady made a motion to accept Resolution #R1601-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer Fund to Debt Service Fund for Fiscal Year 2015/2016. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Grant Administrators Request for Contract Amendment for Additional Funds

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City is in the process of closing out the $618,000 grant for the Final Design of the Water Compliance Project. It is necessary to do a budget amendment due to changes in the project scope. Including property acquisition being paid for with City funds and the construction application being submitted to the Oregon Water Resources Department instead of the IFA. 
Browne Consulting will be paid $25,000 for the actual Grant administration and $15,000 for the Environmental Review. They are requesting an additional $3,500 for their time spent on the property acquisition. This would not only require a budget amendment but also an amendment to the contract they have with the City. 

If the Council does not approve the additional $3,500 to be paid to Browne Consulting the amount in the Real Property Acquisition line will be reduced to $6,000 and the total will change to $591,821.00.

Councilor Pound-Lewis made a motion to not accept the request from Browne Consulting for additional funds and to not amend the contract. Councilor O’Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 6 New Business
Mayor Brown addressed the Council concerning Josh obtaining his sewer certification. The City has been paying a sewer certified operator $100.00 per month for their services and he feels that Josh should be compensated. The City has not had an employee that was certified since 2008.
Discussion followed.

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to pay Josh an additional $100.00 per month for his sewer certification in a manner that is acceptable with the City Accountant. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 7 Public Comments
There were no public comments.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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